New Carlisle Town Council
124 E. Michigan Street, New Carlisle, Indiana
Public Hearing Pre-Adoption Hearing for 2012 Budget, 5:00 PM, October 11, 2011,

President Higgins called the Public Hearing to order with Vice President Colpitts, Council Member
Groves, Council Member Gelow, Council Member Vojtko and Clerk-Treasurer Sue Moffitt present. Also
in attendance: Roger Nawrot, Andrea Halpin, Pat Cummings, Eric Walsh, Jack Mell, Jeff Roseboom, Mary
Countryman, Chris Antonucci, Mary Ann Swope, Mike Shilts, Jamie Middlebrook, Tim Kaminski, Augie
Mauer, Jason Quirk, and Kim VanSlager.

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Sue presented information containing comparisons of the 2011 and proposed 2012 budget for Council
review.

Eric Walsh of Umbaugh was introduced and gave a brief overview of the 2012 Proposed Budget. He
reports that the Town budget is very commendable as we have a balanced budget with revenues
outpacing our expenditures. The 2012 Budget will again be balanced and essentially the same as the
2011 budget. The DLGF recommends that cities and towns have a 20% cash reserve and the Town will
exceed that amount due to several years of careful budgeting and holding expenses in check.

President Higgins opened the floor for comments on the Proposed 2012 Budget. There were no
comments on the budget.

Vice President Colpitts motioned to adjourn the Public Hearing, The motion was seconded by Council
Member Groves and the meeting was adjourned at 5:11 PM.

Carolyn Higgins, Council President

Attest:

Susan |. Moffitt, Clerk-Treasurer



